





early intervention services. The data from both the PRSI and the Birth Score instrument have been
central to these accomplishments and have allowed the state to measure success. The state also uses
the data to obtain funding for existing and new programs that benefit mothers and children.

Kentucky: Supporting and Implementing Harm Reduction

In 2015, the Kentucky state legislature passed SB 192 to allow communities to have SEPs. Although this
is an evidence-based approach that has been successfully implemented for decades in many states and
jurisdictions, allowing SEPs was a milestone for Kentucky. As of spring 2018, Kentucky has 43 SEPs. In
order for a community to establish a SEP, the local board of health, the municipality’s government, and
the county government all have to approve the proposal. Local stakeholders invest significant effort in
obtaining this buy-in. The approval process often centers on educating communities about how HIV and
HCV spread. Advocates emphasize that keeping people alive is a priority—and allows them to enter
treatment. In the process of building support for local SEPs, communities develop new cross-sectoral
partnerships between public health, school systems, public safety, and others.

To support local harm reduction efforts, the Kentucky Department for Public Health’s Preparedness
Branch operates a 60-foot mobile harm reduction trailer that travels to different communities. The
mobile unit visits build visibility for local efforts to establish a SEP, and sometimes the mobile unit
supports an existing SEP. Mobile unit staff conduct naloxone administration trainings, distribute free
naloxone kits, and provide free HCV and HIV testing. Since 2017, the trailer has visited 30 communities
and staff have distributed 1,587 naloxone kits, each with two doses of naloxone nasal spray. In addition
to offering services to community members, hosting the trailer offers an opportunity for the local health
department and state health department to collaborate.



